Worship Commission Meeting Minutes – November 18, 2013
Attendance:  Fr. David Mowry, Alan Conkle, Lisa Grisolia, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Jim Viola, Dave McCaffrey, George Loss, Peg Cello, Tom Hanik, Lucy Milar, Mary Lou Rafferty 
Faith Sharing:  We read Psalm 122-“Let us go rejoicing to the house of the Lord” and Col 1:12-20.  We share in the inheritance of the holy ones in light.  He delivered us from the power of darkness.
Minutes from October – minutes were reviewed and approved.  Jim brought pizza and Tom H. brought drinks.  Thank you!
Parish Council – there was no PC meeting in October.  Next meeting is 12/3.  Year of Mary will be our IC theme going forward.

Worship Commission programs:

· Lector/EM training occurred two days (Thursday evening and Saturday morning) in November.  We have 4 new lectors and 6 new Eucharistic Ministers.

· It is different in Church with Tabernacle; little area to place ciborium; small table for purification of vessels.  Father David will check with Father Tom as to how to address concerns.

· Some questioned why venue changed for Lectors (they did not go to the Church)

· Suggestion that EM and Lector training should be separate.

· EMs in Church will be encouraged to go through the Sacristy at side area rather than around altar to reduce traffic.

· Discussion about whether there is value to have annual training and or formation opportunity and whether we should get dates on the calendar now.  Subcommittee formed (Jim, Steve, Peg, and Father David) and will meet to determine frequency of training (quarterly?) and whether we want an annual evening of reflection.

· Usher Recruitment – Father David and Josephine sent an email to parents of all confirmandees inviting them to stay involved through ministry.
· There were not enough bulletins for 7:30 Mass so Father David will speak with facilities people and may need to determine different storage system.

· Altar Servers – regarding the 6th graders, we are delayed, so their training won’t happen until January.  A letter is being prepared to get 7th graders trained to do funerals.

New Ministry scheduling software – the new system should be available in early December.  We will also provide hard copy signup sheet and or contact early on the few who do not use email.  There are some glitches e.g., Tom H. is scheduled for all 5:15 Masses even though he does not go to 5:15.  Dave understood the issue and it will be better and will have ability to get substitutes.

Review of Dedication of Altar – all thought the Mass and Dedication was reverent; dignified; beautiful; great pictures on IC page; people were very moved; only good comments.  Training helped for those who were Ministers.  Newly renovated Church is amazing.

Year of Faith – final activity will be the Eucharistic Adoration and Prayer Service on November 20.  Father David will preside.  Mary Pat and Lucy will lead the Divine Mercy Chaplet.  There will also be evening prayer.  Father David will lead the singing and we do not need Lisa to attend.  Dave agreed to help with the worship aid.  Father David will get the article in for the close of the Year of Faith – Feast of Christ the King.
Year of Mary – Parish Council plans to give parishioners a Rosary and instruction booklet to open the Year of Mary.  Other ideas include:  Liturgical Ministry day could have Marian theme; we can do bulletin articles as we did for Year of Faith; Novenas (Lucy will research novenas); May crowning; Follow-up:  For bulletins, group formed:  Dave, Tom K., George, Mary Lou, and Mary Pat.  Mary Pat will send out email to get going on articles, themes, etc.

Advent-this year the Worship commission should again keep our eyes open and document how things go – what went well and did not, and what we actually did.  We discussed having families and individuals be involved in lighting the Advent wreath.  We had tried this before and it has not worked well getting sign ups, people don’t show, and wreath is logistically difficult to light.  We agreed that for next year, we will begin in September and manage it closely by actually inviting the “small groups” in the parish to sign up for a Mass.  We would start the sign up process in September.  For our January meeting, commission members should be prepared to do a recap of Advent.

Christmas – there will be a great need for volunteers.

Other – 

· The movie Mary of Nazareth will not be supported by IC because of a cost increase and conflict with another movie sponsored by the high school that same week.  

· We discussed the number of Masses and whether it is an appropriate time to re-evaluate since we only have 2 Priests.  Bishop Conlon is recommending more coordination between parishes.  We realize that this can impact finances too.  We are currently working closely with Visitation on by sharing the 5:15 Mass and ensuring Visitation members can drop their envelope safely.  There was a suggestion to consider having a joint meeting of the three Elmhurst parish worship Commissions.  Alan will bring this up at the Parish Council meeting in December.

We closed with a prayer and blessing by Father David.

Next meeting is December 16, 2013 at 7:00.
